
RESOLUTION NO. 2025-63 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF VISALIA  
APPROVING THE PROGRAM YEAR 2024-2025 

CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUTION REPORT 

WHEREAS, the City of Visalia operated the Community Development Block 
Grant Program (CDBG), and the Home Investment Partnerships Grant Program (HOME) 
for the Program Year 2024-2025; and 

WHEREAS, the City is required to submit a Consolidated Annual Performance 
and Evaluation Report (CAPER) to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development (HUD) for the activities and expenditures for the Program Year 2024-2025; 
and 

WHEREAS, the City must also certify that it is complying with HUD requirements 
for the use of CDBG and HOME funds; and 

WHEREAS, the City spent approximately $801,486 dollars in CDBG, and 
$2,823,392 dollars in HOME funds during the Program Year 2024-2025; 100% of the 
funds were used to assist households with incomes at or below 80% of area median 
income; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council considered the CAPER at a publicly noticed public 
hearing held on September 15, 2025, and the City Council considered all public 
comments provided during the public review period and at the public hearing; and 

WHEREAS, the City Manager is the certifying official for all HUD reports and 
transactions. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the City Council of the City of 
Visalia that it approves the attached Program Year 2024-2025 Consolidated Annual 
Performance and Evaluation Report and authorizes the City Manager to submit the 
same to HUD on behalf of the City of Visalia. 

PASSED AND ADOPTED: September 15, 2025, LESLIE CAVIGLIA, CITY CLERK 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA) 
COUNTY OF TULARE    ) ss. 
CITY OF VISALIA            ) 
 
 I, Leslie Caviglia, City Clerk of the City of Visalia, certify the foregoing is the full 
and true Resolution 2025-63 passed and adopted by the Council of the City of Visalia at 
a regular meeting held on September 15, 2025. 
 
Dated: September 15, 2025  LESLIE CAVIGLIA, CITY CLERK 
 
 
       
     By Reyna Rivera, Chief Deputy City Clerk  


